OFFICIAL

Australian National

Audit Office

23 September 2020

Senator Paul Scarr

Chair

Parliamentary Joint Committee on the Australian Commission for Law Enforcement Integrity
By email: aclei.committee@aph.gov.au

Dear Senator Scarr

I wish to correct evidence provided during the Australian National Audit Office’s appearance before the
Parliamentary Joint Committee on the Australian Commission for Law Enforcement Integrity hearing for the
inquiry into the Integrity of Australia’s border arrangements on 11 September 2020.

On Page 9 of the Transcript for the hearing | stated that:

What we do know is that they did have a form of efficiency measure in there for the assessments process that
ACLE! undertook and the timeliness of that assessments process, and they had a target of 90 per cent within 75

days.

As outlined in paragraph 2.4 and Figure 2.1 of Auditor-General report No. 4 (2018-19) Operational
Efficiency of the Australian Commission for Law Enforcement Integrity the ACLEI target is 75 per cent of
assessments within 90 days.

Yours sincerely

Lisa Rauter PSM
Group Executive Director
Performance Audit Services Group

GPO Box 707, Canberra ACT 2601
38 Sydney Avenue, Forrest ACT 2603
Phone: +61 2 6203 7300
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